Kenton-Hardin County Health Department 175 W. Franklin St., Suite 120 Kenton OH 43326 Office: 419-673-6230 Fax: 419-673-8761

August 11, 2020

Special Meeting of the Kenton Hardin Health Department

Board Members Present: Ms. Angela Aaron, Ms. Jeryl Kissling, Dr. Larry Oates, Mr. Robert Wood, Ms. Marty Gray. Employees Present: Ms. Kelsey Ralston and Mr. Derek Dunson. Guests Present: Commissioner, Mr. Timothy Striker, Mr. Brad Murphy, Mr. Kolt Buchenroth, Mr. Ryker Drumm.

Meeting brought to order by President Robert Wood at 5:30pm to discuss the revised plans for the Hardin County Jr. Fair in September. Mr. Brad Murphy said that they were very pleased with the outcome of the work put into these plans along with collaboration with the staff at the health department (Derek Dunson, Kelsey Ralston and Board member Jeryl Kissling). It was definitely a group effort.

It was stated that they would answer any questions the board might have. Mr. Robert Wood asked there would be someone in the barns that would be accountable in them at all times. Ms. Marty Gray asked about compliance for the barns. Mr. Murphy said that there will be someone in each barn from the Jr Fair Board and they will have someone they can turn to on the Fair Board if they need backup for any reason. The public will have its' eyes on us, the fair board as an examples. Prosecutor Bailey has seen the plans and said they are satisfactory.

Ms. Jeryl Kissling made a motion to accept the plans submitted by the Hardin County Fair Board. Ms. Marty Gray seconded the motion. The motion passed with a majority roll call vote.

It was stated that advertising for this would be in the Kenton Times, on WKTN and on social media.

The Board went into executive session to discuss personnel at 6:30pm. The Board came out of session at 6:49pm. There was no action taken.

As there was no other business, Ms. Jeryl Kissling motion for adjournment. Ms. Marty Gray second. The motion passed with a majority roll call vote.

ATTEST:

Kalyan Das, MD

Health Commissioner

Robert Wood Board President

wh W. Wood